Our reference: DOC14/52305-10
Qur contact: Alexander Spaliter Ph (02) 89995 5894

Department of Planning & Environment
GPQO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attn: Swati Sharma

7 October 2015
Dear Ms Sharma

Re: Roberts Road Quarry MOD 2 (DA 267-11-99)

| Refer to the Department of Planning and Environment’s (DPE) borrespondence dated 1 Oct 2015
requesting the Environment Protection Authority’'s (EPA) comments on proposed Section 75V Modification
(Mod 2) to Development Consent No. DA 267-11-99, relating to Roberts Road Quarry, Maroota.

[ refer also to the supporting documents on the proposed modification supplied to the EPA by Nexus
Environment Planning Pty Ltd on 1 Oct 2015.

Activities at the premises are permitted by Environmental Protection Licence number 6535 (EPL} which
EPA issued to the licensee (H B Maroota P/L) in 2000.

The EPA has reviewed the present modification proposal and the additional documents provided to the
EPA. The review has revealed that works associated with the proposed modification will have no new or
significant environmental impacts over and above those already occurring at the site. Therefore the EPA
has determined that the provisions of the proponent’s current EPL will be adequate for regulating the
proposed maodification if approved by the DPE.

If the proposal is approved by the DPE, the EPA would appreciate a copy of the modified consent for its
records.

If you reguire any further clarification on the above matter, please contact Alexander Spaller on (02) 9995
8900.

Yours sincerely,

7 O0cfokos 2015
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